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July 14, 2014
Dear Ole 97 Alumni:

Monumental changes have taken place in Ole 97 and Ole 97 Alumni Association since our 2012 reunion. Please support and give a big HOW-HOW-UG to our new officers. Bobby Spears, Chairman, Luke Baldridge, Vice Chairman, Chris Solaas, Secretary and Mac Thomas, Treasurer.

First, Broadway Baptist Church discontinued its sponsorship of Ole 97. The church was the original sponsor beginning in 1940 under several names. This was a tremendous upset after over 70 years of continuous sponsorship. This put the Troop in a situation to find a place to meet. 
This challenge was met by the Methodist Church on Getwell Road in Southaven by giving the troop a place to meet. They did this even though they were already sponsoring a troop.

We are pleased to assume the responsibility of sponsoring the troop going forward. In doing so, it will put a challenge on the Association and its new officers.

After the organization of the Ole 97 Alumni Association in 2000, we have 249 on our roster with 130 memberships. We have provided Ole 97 with funds to help purchase their bus and maintain it. The Troop’s current needs are for two tires for the bus and other maintenance work on it for trips. We also supported OKKPA with an initial gift of $29,483 for the Thunderbird Lodge and donations to the “Rats Nest.” We completed construction of our beloved Ole 97 Covered Bridge and installed numerous plaques in the bridge. There are currently some relatively minor repairs that need to be made to one of the bridge’s footings which is being washed out by running water.
I urge members of our Ole 97 Alumni Association to send their $25 dues for 2014. If possible, please send 2013 dues as well, if they have not done so. I encourage everyone to join the Alumni Association by paying annual dues. Dues and contributions have been the source of funds to make the contributions that we have made.  Please use the enclosed form and return your dues and/or contributions to Mac Thomas, Treasurer. You can also go to the newly built Ole 97 Alumni Association, Inc. website @ http://www.ole97alumni.org/ and pay dues and/or make contributions using PayPal.
It has been an honor and a pleasure serving as Chairman of the first Ole 97 Alumni Association. The responses to Ole 97’s financial needs have been heartwarming to me. I could never have known in February 1950 as an 11 year old Tenderfoot those 64 years later and an Eagle Scout, I would be retiring from this Ole 97 scout position.

And here we come here we come – and watch us roll up a score…

Audrey E “Umpy” Osborn

Outgoing Board Chairman
3452 Crestwyn Drive

Germantown, TN. 38138  (901) 754-5651 – Email:umpy@osborn.tk - Enclosure
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July 14, 2014

Dear Ole 97 Alumni and friends:

This is an exciting time with great opportunity for the Ole 97 Alumni Association.   As Umpy has written, monumental changes with Troop Ole 97 and with Ole 97 Alumni Association have recently taken place.  These changes began to develop when we took over sponsorship of the troop after Broadway Baptist Church ended their sponsorship.   We have elected new officers to lead our group in continuing efforts to benefit scouting. We took title to the troop’s bus. It had been titled to the church as scouting required that it be titled to the sponsoring organization.  The insurance also had to be in the association’s name, even though the troop has paid the premium.  Additionally, because of the liability involved, we have incorporated.  Rick Sparkman, an Ole 97 Alumnus, is an attorney with an office in Southaven & Rick graciously handled the incorporation with the State Of Mississippi.  Rick is also the institutional representative and our corporation agent.  

In April and May the association was audited as a non-profit organization for the year 2011 by the IRS.  They additionally looked at 2010 and 2012 documents.  Umpy dealt with them.  We maintain our non-profit status.

The new officers, as Umpy stated, are my-self, Luke Baldridge, Chris Solaas and Mac Thomas.  Chris has put in a lot of work and developed a website.  This will be a great benefit for all of us.  We plan to send a news letter several times a year to update members on the troop & the association.  Dues & contributions can be made on the website.  It is extremely important that we have everyone’s Email address. This is the best way to economically send a newsletter and communicate with everyone.

Mac agreed to take on the huge task of being the treasurer.  You should send dues and contributions to him or use pay pal on the website.  Because we did not have a reunion in 2013 we have slipped behind in receiving dues. While we do not have many pressing needs, we need to buy two tires for the bus (a 1994 model) and do some repairs to the Ole 97 Bridge.  After meeting with Mr. Dan McDonald, a supervisor with the Sharp County road department in April, I believe these repairs to be relatively minor and that some of us can probably make them.  Additionally, we need to have a good reserve in case a need arises to support the troop and other worthwhile scouting efforts.

Luke will be helping all of us, organizing our roster, attempting to gather ways to communicate with everyone and taking on special projects.  One of these is a canoe trip at the Eleven Point River Saturday September 13th.  Some of us will arrive on Friday and depart Sunday after a church/vesper service.  Frank Hall had suggested this trip and is working with Luke to make it happen.

The troop currently has a great scout master, Tony Wright.  Two of Tony’s sons have made eagle.  One of his sons along with four others scouts received their eagle in an impressive ceremony in June. All four of your officers attended that ceremony.  Additionally, the boys just returned from a week at Kia Kima and will be going to Philmont Scout Ranch next summer.  The troop is alive, well and on the upward trail.  Tony is also the leader of a Sea Scout group. They also meet at the Methodist church.

Scouting records indicate that Ole 97 began meeting in 1938 under Buddy’s leadership, however, they also indicate that the troop was officially organized in 1940.  Therefore, next year will be the 75th anniversary of the organization as recognized by scouting. We plan to have a great reunion gathering next summer to commemorate that beginning.  Most are in agreement that Camp Currier would be the appropriate site.  The scout council is currently making many significant improvements to our dear camp.  You will receive information about that reunion as next summer draws closer.

Anyone interested in being an advisor is welcome.  An advisor is one who wishes to be more active than a general member.  Advisors may be called on to participate on a volunteer basis in special events and projects such as reunions and repairing our bridge.   While everyone is welcome at our officer meetings, advisors are encouraged to attend, if they live in the area.  We normally have a meeting every few months and in the past they have usually been at the Piccadilly on Mt. Moriah Road.  We also encourage members who are outside of the area to participate. You will be kept in the loop by email and telephone.  Several members have already stepped up, but we need many more.  Just contact any officer to volunteer.

I don’t need to tell anyone about the great leadership that Umpy and Peggy Osborn have contributed to our group.  Without them there would not be an Ole 97 Alumni Association or many of the benefits that OKKKPA and the troop have received from our efforts.  Our greatest thanks go to them and all of the officers and others who have contributed their time and funds to benefit scouting. 

Again, we are extremely excited to take on this responsibility and opportunity,

Bobby Spears

Chairman 

WE NEED YOUR EMAIL ADDRESS 

Contacts:

Bobby Spears - bobbyjspears@att.net – 901-212-2598 

Luke Baldridge – luke@medfac.com – 901-626-6913

Chris Solaas – Chris_Solaas@wmbarr.com – 901-647-6057

Mac Thomas – mcthomas@rittermail.com – 901-872-1444          
